
REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 

 

Monday, September 9, 2013 

 

Mayor Steve Blakeman called the Regular Council Meeting to order at 7:00 PM on Monday 

September 9, 2013. Council members present were Dale Petersen and Ben Glenn. Councilman 

Owen Mathews and Fred Devish were absent. Visitors present were Ruth Smith, Mary Ann 

Robinson, Suzie Millard, Marshall Keller, Vicki Paddock, Ann Sundstrom, Jesse Schnabel, 

Kathy Johnson, and Ray Burger. 

 

Marshall Keller came to ask the Council if they had any extra paint at the Maintenance shop and 

if they could have it to paint the playground equipment at Noonan Park. He also asked if it would 

be possible to use the Public Safety Building to have Karate classes, he found a gentleman out of 

Gillette that is willing to come over to Moorcroft and teach the kids. The Mayor and Council said 

that wouldn’t be a problem as long as there was some sort of waiver for insurance. 

 

Visitor Suzie Millard came to the Council Meeting requesting a Catering Permit for September 

14, 2013.Councilman Petersen made motion to approve the Catering Permit for September 14, 

2013, Glenn 2
nd

, all ayes motion carried. 

 

Visitor Jeff Freyholtz came to ask permission to keep in pigs on his property until November 15, 

2013. The Council did not agree but gave him one week from September 9, 2013 to get rid of 

them. 

 

Hoppers Bar came to the Council meeting to ask for a Catering Permit and relaxation of the 

Open Container Ordinance on the night of September 27, 2013 from the hours of 7:00 PM – 2:00 

AM. They are having an end of summer bash and are planning to fence from the corner of the 

front of the building to the end of building and dispense alcohol out there drive thru window. 

Councilman Petersen made motion to approve the Catering Permit for the Night of September 

27
th

, Glenn 2
nd

 all ayes motion carried. Councilman Glenn made motion to approve relaxation of 

Open Container Ordinance from the hours of 7:00 PM to 2:00 AM, Petersen 2
nd

 all ayes motion 

carried.  

 

Ruth Smith and Mary Ann Robinson came to discuss the Senior Citizens Center. 

 

Visitor Ray Burger came to the council meeting to discuss the water service at 308 W. Park 

Street. 

 

Councilman Petersen made motion to approve the consent agenda , Glenn 2
nd

 all ayes motion 

carried. 

 

No clerks report. 

 

Police Chief Ed Robinson gave an update on the junk and weed ordinance violations. 

 



Engineer Health Turbiville with HDR gave his report and asked for the council’s approval to 

allow Mayor Steve Blakeman to sign the resolution and MRG application for the Little Horn 

Project. Councilman Petersen made motion to allow Mayor Steve Blakeman to sign Resolution 

and MRG application, Glenn 2
nd

 motion carried all ayes motion carried. 

 

Town Administrator Dan Blakeman gave his report. 

 

Jim Peck the Towns Attorney came to present and discuss the Mobile Home Ordinance. 

 

At 10:15 PM the meeting was adjourned. 

 

    

        ____________________________ 

        Steve Blakeman- Mayor 

 

Attest: 

 

 

______________________________ 

Amanda Wells- Deputy Clerk 

 

 

 

   

  

 


